

June 13, 2018

Mayor Betty Haogak Hamlet of Sachs Harbour P.O. Box 90 Sachs Harbour, NT X0E 0Z0

Dear Mayor Haogak:

Re: N7L3-1531 - Hamlet of Sachs Harbour, Municipal Water Licence - 2017 Annual Report

The Inuvialuit Water Board (IWB) acknowledges receipt of the 2017 annual report submitted by the Hamlet of Sachs Harbour on June 7, 2018. The IWB has completed a review of the 2017 annual report and as a result, information gaps have been identified. As per water licence N7L3-1531 Terms and Conditions, please provide the following additional information:

- Part B, Item 1 f): annual report template item 6) tabular summaries of all data generated under the "Surveillance Network Program (SNP)" sampling stations 1531-2 (effluent discharge from existing sewage disposal facilities) and 1531-3 (run-off from existing solid waste disposal facilities); and
- 2. Part B, Item 1 k): annual report template item 11) any updates and/or revisions to the:
 - approved Spill Contingency Plan:
 - approved Solid Waste Disposal Facilities Operation and Maintenance Plan;
 - approved Sewage Waste Disposal Facilities Operation and Maintenance Plan;
 - approved Hazardous Waste Management Plan; and
 - approved Closure and Reclamation Plan.

The above information is a requirement of the annual report submissions and a condition of the water licence. Please submit this information as soon as possible to maintain compliance of your current water licence. Should you have any questions or concerns, please contact me at 867-678-8610 or adhikarib@inuvwb.ca or Mardy Semmler, Executive Director, at 867-678-8609 or semmlerm@inuvwb.ca.

Sincerely,

Bijaya Adhikari, PhD

Science and Regulatory Coordinator

CC: Stephen Wylie, SAO – Hamlet of Sachs Harbour

Lloyd Gruben, ENR Water Resources Officer, Inuvik Region

Inuvialuit Water Board, 151 Mackenzie Road – Mack Travel Building – 2nd Floor, P.O. Box 2531, Inuvik, NT X0E 0T0 • Phone: (867) 678-2942 • Fax: (867) 678-2943 info@inuvwb.ca www.inuvwb.ca